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ASCE's mission is to provide essential value to our members, their careers, our partners and the public by developing leadership, advancing 
technology, advocating lifelong learning and promoting the profession.

In This Issue 

Interested in submitting an 
article for the ASCE newsletter 
or becoming a Board 
Member?

Contact Rose Henkel
(newsletter editor) 
for information at 
218.249.1558 or 
rhenkel@sehinc.com.
Thanks.

Hello Duluth Section Membership,
 
I hope this May issue of the Duluth ASCE Section newsletter finds you 
quite busy and ramping up to the summer construction season.  The 
University of Minnesota – Duluth finishes finals week as I write this on 
Friday May 10th.  And personally, on Monday the 13th I accept 4 student 
co-ops (6 month interns) into my office.  I look forward to providing our 
future engineers the opportunity to gain real world experience.
 
In local ASCE business, I am happy to announce that Joshua Comstock 
and Joshua Tomczak were selected for the 2019 Scholarships.  Both 
gentlemen were present at the awards dinner to accept their checks and 
provide a brief biography.  You will find thank you letters later in this 
newsletter.
 
Also, this month, I am pleased to announce that the UMD Concrete 
Canoe team has been selected to go to Nationals.  There is a flyer later in 
the newsletter with details.  The team asked our section for support and I 
am happy to announce that we were able to present them with a check for 
$850.
 
May for the section board is a time to take the time to be sure we are 
wrapped up with everything for the season as we are about to have two 
months off before re-grouping at the end of August.  I am pleased to note 
that we had an efficient (short) April meeting, and I expect another one in 
May; this is because we have a well-functioning board. There really isn’t 
much to clean up.  I’d like to thank the board members and all of the 
membership for your hard work this season that made that possible.
 
That said, we will be losing Tom DesMarais in September, and we have 
yet to identify a new board member.    Please talk to myself or any board 
member with ideas for interested or volunteered parties.
 
Thanks.
 
Joe Butler
Duluth Section President
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Please join us for 
a Unique Presentation

May 21, 2019 at 12:00 pm
Radisson Hotel

“Special Inspections with Braun Intertec”
Chris Kehl, PE from Braun Intertec’s Minneapolis office will be 

presenting on Special Inspections. 
Discussion topics will include why we have them, what is included, an 

engineer’s responsibilities, and some suggestions to have a more effective 
Special Inspection program. Chris has been at Braun Intertec for 19 years with 

roles ranging from a special inspector to engineer in charge of special 
inspections on Target Field and US Bank Stadium.

Please RSVP by responding directly to the electronic invitation you will 
receive via e-mail. 

Professional rate is $20.  Student rate is $10.
 Costs will be collected at the door or in advance. 

ASCE Duluth Section will issue a PDH certificate to members in good 
standing.  It is the responsibility of the individual to determine whether 

or not the presentation is applicable to his/her career.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS   
2018-2019
 
President
Joseph Butler, PE
Braun Intertec
(218) 624-4967
jbutler@braunintertec.com
 
President-Elect
Andrew Kilpo, PE
Minnesota Power
(218) 355-2437
akilpo@mnpower.com

Vice President
Rose Henkel, PE
Short Elliott Hendrickson, Inc.
(218) 249-1558
rhenkel@sehinc.com

Treasurer
Brett Ballavance, PE
Wenk Associates
(218) 393-4085
bballavance@wenck.com 

Secretary
Andrew Barnebey, PE
MSA Professional Services, Inc.
(218) 499-3174
abarnebey@msa-ps.com

Past President
Tom DesMarais, PE
Northland Consulting Engineers
(218) 727-5995
tomd@nce-duluth.com
 

BOARD CHAIRS
2018-2019

Younger Member Chair
Peter Demshar
Barr Engineering
(218) 788-6309
pdemshar@barr.com
 
Membership Chair
Tom Donofrio, PE
Minnesota Power
(218) 355-3313
tdonofrio@mnpower.com
 
Government Relations Chair
Craig Bursch, PE
TKDA
(218) 491-7365
craig.bursch@tkda.com
 
Toothpick Bridge Chair
Chris Morris
Minnesota DOT
(218) 725-2734 
christopher.morris@state.mn.us
 
Web Updates
Lisa Karlgaard, PE
LHB, Inc. 
(218) 279-2486
Lisa.Karlgaard@lhbcorp.com
 

Membership Meetings Board Meetings

May 21, 2019 May 22, 2019
August 14, 2019
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ASCE Duluth Section Board Meeting Minutes
Meeting Date: April 24, 2019
 
Attendees:     Joe Butler, President
                            Rose Henkel, Vice President
                            Andrew Kilpo, President Elect
                            Tom DesMarais, Past President
                        Andrew Barnebey, Secretary
                            Pete Demshar, Younger Member Group Chair
                            Randy Paul, Younger Member Group Vice Chair
                            Ben Helmer, Younger Member Group
                                    
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 4:35 pm. A quorum was present.
Approval of March Meeting Minutes:
A motion was made by Tom DesMarais and seconded by Andrew Kilpo to approve March meeting 
minutes. Minutes were approved unanimously.
 
UMD Student Update:
The UMD group has been selected for national competition in June for concrete canoe. A request was 
made by Karth Whiteside for support from the Duluth Section to help cover costs for this trip. Our 
understanding is that total costs for this tripe are expected to be in excess of $8,000.
 
The board discussed this matter and it was agreed that we would like to support the student group but 
that we need additional information as to the specifics of the costs, and the amount of support 
requested. It was agreed that we could agree at this meeting to support this trip and determine the 
dollar amount of support in an e-mail vote to be conducted after we get further documentation and a 
support amount is settled on. It was agreed that according to our bylaws an e-mail vote would require 
100% support from the board to pass.
 
Andrew Kilpo made a motion to support the UMD group’s trip to the national competition for concrete 
canoe with a financial contribution that would be agreed upon later by an e-mail vote of the board. 
Andrew Barnebey seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
 
Student road cleanup sponsorship is coming up shortly. This was briefly discussed.
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ASCE Duluth Section Board Meeting Minutes - continued
Younger Member Group:
Thompson Hydro tour on Monday went well. There is a May 8th meeting coming up. Randy Paul’s 
departure from the Younger Member Group was discussed. Ed Welch will be stepping into Randy’s 
position to help out.
 
$750 of the Younger Member Group’s budget has been spent since September. Also, the payment for 
the ethics presentation still needs to be made and is not included in that $750.
 
It was noted that apparel has been ordered.
Treasurer’s Report
Account balances as of February 27, 2019 are:
1.       Business Checking - $7,631.54
2.       Business Market Rate Savings - $6,976.43
There was discussion about a requested reimbursement for the Toothpick Bridge Luncheon for $55.36. 
It was agreed that this has been done in the past and should continue. Andrew Kilpo motioned that this 
expense be reimbursed. The motion was seconded by Randy Paul. The motion passed unanimously.

2018 – 2019 Speakers:
May 21 Luncheon Meeting      Speaker Chris Kehl (Braun Intertec, special inspections)
August Luncheon Meeting      There will be no August Luncheon
 
Newsletter Update:
Submissions due by May 6th for May newsletter. It was agreed that the scholarship winners will be 
presented at the awards luncheon and announced in the May newsletter.
 
Items to include are: Tomczak letter, Amy Thorson photos, EWB fundraiser, legislative fly in.
 
Membership Update:
No update.
Ongoing Business:
1.       Radisson contract – No contract yet. Andrew Kilpo continues to work on this.
2.       Mentoring – this item was tabled until the May meeting.
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ASCE Duluth Section Board Meeting Minutes - continued 
Matrix:

The Matrix was reviewed and it was agreed that we are on track.

New Business:

1.       Past President gift was discussed. It was agreed that different Past Presidents have wanted 
different gifts. Some possible gifts include a commemorative plaque, apparel, and a gift certificate to 
the place of the past presidents choosing.

It was agreed that the board should determine the amount of the gift currently under consideration for 
Past President Tom DesMarais, and that the board should set a precedent for the dollar amount and 
type of past presidents gifts.

A motion was made by Andrew Barnebey that the Presidents gift value should be set, nominally at 
$100, in any combination of: commemorative plaques or similar items, apparel, and gift certificates of 
the Past Presidents choosing. This would be for the current gift for Tom DesMarais and for future Past 
Presidents. Gift value to be increased due to inflation at the Board’s discretion. $100 to be considered 
a nominal, and guiding value, such that the Board could for example, at their discretion, make a gift of 
a plaque with a total value of $53.00 and a gift certificate of $50.00 to the Past President, and these 
gifts would be considered to meet the nominal $100 value. Motion was seconded by Andrew Kilpo. 
The motion passed unanimously.

2.       Region assembly – July 19 – 20th (Green Bay). It was agreed that the Board should encourage 
Brett Ballavance to attend. It was also discussed that Andrew Kilpo and Tom DesMarais could possibly 
attend.

Craig Bursch’s request for partial reimbursement of travel expense to Washington DC for ASCE 
Lobbying event was discussed. It was noted that in the past ASCE reimbursed these expenses. It was 
also noted that the work that Craig did in this trip was very valuable to ASCE and infrastructure 
improvements in the Duluth area. It was noted that the total reimbursement amount requested was 
approximately $547, of which $440 was for airfare. It was agreed that this amount likely did not cover 
the entire cost of

Next Board Meetings: 4:30 Wednesday, May 22nd , 2019 – Bent Paddle
                                      4:30 Wednesday, August 14th, 2019 - Bent Paddle
 
 
Meeting adjourned: Motion was made by Andrew Kilpo and seconded by Tom DesMarias to adjourn 
the meeting. The motion was passed unanimously.





Calling all Mentors!
The UMD Mentor Program is looking for mentors to be paired with 
UMD students.  If you are interested in being a mentor, fill out an 
application here: http://d.umn.edu/umd-mentor-program/mentors
Applications will be reviewed and students will be matched in July or 
August for the upcoming school year.

http://d.umn.edu/umd-mentor-program/mentors




April Awards Dinner

Pictured Left to Right: Joshua Comstock (Scholarship Recipient), 
Joshua Tomczak (Scholarship Recipient), and  Joe Butler

Pictured Left to Right: Bill Croke (1983), John Hinzmann, Jr. (2001), 
Amy Thorson (2002), Chris Rousseau (2007), Art Johnston (2012), 
Cindy Voigt (2014), Tom DesMarais (2017), and  Joe Butler (2018)

Scholarship Recipients

Past President’s













Thanks to Our 2017-2018 Sponsors!
(Consider being a sponsor!)


